

Cumberworth C.E. (A) First School

Cumberworth Lane, Upper Cumberworth, Huddersfield HD8 8NU Telephone: 01484 609818

Email: office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk Website: www.cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs M. S. Walker - Business Manager: Marina Davis

15th July 2020

Dear Parents

Provision of milk to pupils - Autumn 2020

Schools are now required by the Department for Education to offer milk to ALL pupils not just Early Years and KS1.

Milk is to be provided next term under the arrangements set out below:

- 1. Milk will be available for sale in one-third pint bottles/cartons to children whose parents pay a term in advance at the subsidised rate of £11.50 for next term, on the understanding that no refunds or credits will be given for days or longer periods of absence. Pupils who partake of the 'Milk in Schools Scheme' benefit from a subsidy from this scheme. This represents a significant reduction in the actual cost of the milk.
- 2. Milk will be provided free to pupils who are eligible for free school meals, providing parents advise Mrs Davis that this is required by Friday 24th July.

If you wish your child to receive milk next term please make payment of £11.50 using ParentPay by Friday 24th July at the latest so that the correct number of cartons can be ordered. Log-on to www.parentpay.com reference School Milk.

We have in the past had a little freedom with deadline dates but I'm afraid this has been curtailed by Kirklees so please make sure you adhere to the dates above. If you don't respond or make payment on time your child <u>will not</u> be able to have milk provided until the Spring term 2021.

If you made payment between February half term and Easter for the Summer term the payment has been carried forward to the Autumn term with the exception of Yr 5 children whose payments have been refunded.

Yours sincerely

Marina Davis Business Manager